Prospect High School PTSA
Minutes for May 11, 2010
Call to order: Meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Louise Henderson
Welcome and Introductions: Louise began with welcoming everyone and introductions of all PTSA members, students and parents along with Principal Diane Burbank.

Secretary’s minutes:
Motion to approve April. 09 meeting minutes was put forward by Rob James. One correction in the minutes is that $5214 will be refunded and have not been refunded yet.
Treasurer’s Report: Lucky checks were traced. They total $267. Hospitality had $1700 for testing snacks but this time it was paid for by Diane’s fund. PTSA money is still in the bank. Student Program Support last year included ‘Caught in the Act’. This year it is not so. But money is reserved for Student Program Support which includes year book, drama, and school news paper. Remaining money will be reserved for next year.
TOPS- Teens Offering Peer Support will be given some money.
Student Council’s Report: Executive elections, class elections are in progress. 4 applications from 8th grade students for this have been received.  International week is coming up. Sophomores are doing Hamburger House. In the last week of May, juniors wear class T- shirt on Monday, and seniors wear graduation shirt on Friday. Next week AP student breakfast is planned.
Teacher’s Report: Potato bar was loved by teachers at the Teacher’s Lunch. On Wednesday district office brought cake. More information about ‘Every Fifteen Minutes’ was sent.
Principal’s Report: Theatre will not be ready for the end of the school Gala. It will be ready in the fall but not for freshman welcome. Two periods of photo, quire, computer applications and child development will not be offered next year. The ratio of students to teacher will be 20:1 for 9th grade English will be gone. Instead there will 35 students. AP Physics is offered as there are enough students enrolled. Read-one-AD, all English and Math preparation classes are protected. Non tenured part time teachers will be let go first. Based on that Photo and quire will be eliminated.
Board Member Report: Government may revise budget and Tax assessor will vote on the budget in the last meeting in June. Royce will be at another school next year and she thanked PTSA for letting her be a part of it.
District Representative Report: Movie night at Retro Dome to raise money.
New Business: Senior scholarships have received 8 applications. PTSA awards the volunteers. Frank Madena is the Teacher of the year. Grad Night location is fixed.
Meeting Calendar will be put together when board meets in summer. PTSA should be able to send volunteer sheet in the summer mailing.  Different binders should be gathered or prepared for PTSA such as Open House binder, Script binder. Grant Awards will announce winners of Senior Scholarship. This summer there will be no Summer school due to budget cuts.

Old Business: ASB will be involved next year to hand out royalty cards. Moreland Middle School celebrated national poetry month. Their open house was on April 29th.

Star testing is from 6th to 14th May and Graduation ceremony is on June 9th.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:04 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Asmita Deshpande

Prospect PTSA Secretary

